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On June 24, the Boston Family Church gathered for an honorable Sunday service to celebrate the 
notorious home of Jim and Kinuyo Edgerly in Lexington, MA. 
 
The Edgerlys have hosted countless meetings, workshops, barbecues, and small-group meetings for over 
30 years. "Our small-group met at the Edgerly's home for six years. We deeply cherish the times we had 
together," said Gerry Lux, a first-generation Unificationist. Many church leaders held meetings at their 
house and stayed in the guest room, as did several of True Parents' grandchildren who were attending 
school in Lexington. 
 
Especially during the ten years the Edgerlys were the Boston pastoral couple, everyone was more than 
welcomed to their gatherings. "They always made it feel like everyone's home," said Grace Ross, a 
second-generation Unificationist. "Meetings at the Edgerly's always meant enjoying the best snacks, 
coffee, and gourmet meals!" 
 
The home that once hosted numerous events is now too big for Mr. and Mrs. Edgerly whose children 
have since grown up and moved out of the house. After reflecting on the day's service, Mr. Edgerly said, 



 

 

"We were so happy to have such a special gathering during our last weekend in our home. It was truly a 
celebration for the value this house has had for our Unification community." 
 
Luckily, the Edgerlys are only moving a few miles away, so the gathering was to only say goodbye to the 
house and say hello to some new memories. 
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"The Edgerly's home felt like a second church. Most people in our community live in apartments 
and don't get to experience such a home. Anytime we visited, it felt like a living upgrade. I am so 
grateful for them." – Fukiko Maes, the local Kodan leader 
 
"I always loved meeting at the Edgerly's house, whether it was for ministry team meetings, YAM 
[Young Adult Ministry] barbecues, or just personal heart-to-heart sessions… That house was 
always filled with a lot of love." – T. Starr, a second-generation Unificationist 
 
"I always looked forward to going to church leadership meetings because I loved gathering at the 
Edgerly's house." – Sarah Eide, a second-generation Unificationist 

 


